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Prayer Vigil Held for Slain 8 Year Old Boy Board Recognition of James Boyer 

By Danny Clark 

  At the January 28th, King William Board of Supervisors meeting James Boyer was 

recognized for 20 years’ service with the King William County Economic 

Development Authority. Board chairman Bill Hodges said, “James Boyer has given 

valuable service to King William County and its citizens”.  

  Mr. Boyer operated a successful heating & air conditioning business in King William 

County of many years, before retiring. 

Story by Florence Cooke 

Photos: Heather Klakos & Ellen K. Otey 

  A grieving community gathered at 5:30 

p.m. on Saturday, January 26th, at 

Acquinton Elementary School, to hold a 

prayer vigil for eight year old Orlando 

Anderson, Jr., who was fatally shot on 

Monday, January 21, at his father’s home.  

A large crowd of probably 300 – family, 

friends, classmates and their families,  

came to say good-bye and release silver 

and blue balloons in his memory. 

  A well organized and uplifting prayer 

vigil was held by the family.  Rev. Marvin 

Fields of Hanover Second Mount Zion 

Baptist Church, Orlando’s father’s church, 

and five other local pastors offered words 

of comfort to the group. 
 

Please see VIGIL, on page 10. 

By: Danny Clark 

 

  King William volunteer Fire and Rescue in Aylett may soon belong to 

King William County. At the January 28th King William Board of 

Supervisors meeting, county Administrator Bobby Tassinari presented to 

the board two resolutions to signal the board’s intent to move forward 

with a draft agreement. Resolution 19-03 Authorizing the County 

Administrator to accept a deed conveying real property to King William 

County from King William Volunteer Fire and Rescue. Resolution 19-

04, Authorizing the County Administrator to accept personal property 

and assets to King William County from King William Fire and Rescue.  

  There will be cost to the county. The building costs $282,646.12, would 

come out of the county’s unassigned general fund balance of $7.3 

million. 

  Station One loans, a tanker and engine with a loan balance of 

$264,185.03. This would be refinanced said, Tassinari. Daniel Stuck, 

County Attorney said, “The resolutions are not binding or final.  The 

board will have the opportunity to look at the agreement and make a final 

decision”. During the public comment period, Mattaponi Volunteer 

Rescue Squad Chief Curtis Mason jr. said, “I’ve been told in a 

roundabout way that you are doing away with the funding for Mattaponi 

Volunteer Rescue”.  

  The two resolutions were approved. Hansen and Ehrhart voted No on 

the assets resolution and Hansen voted No on the building resolution. 

During the supervisors comment period, Supervisor Greenwood said, “I 

would like to send out our heartfelt condolences to the family of Herb 

White.  I have enjoyed his friendship for many years”.  

King William County to take over Station One 

L-R King William Board of Supervisors Chairman, Bill Hodges presents James Boyer with a 

certificate recognizing 20 years of service to the county as Vice Chairman of the EDA Ed Moren 

looks on. 

Chief of Fire and EMS, Andy Aigner giving 

call statistics for December 2018 to board of 

supervisors.  
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A 121 Year  

Tradition of Caring 

 Bennett Funeral Home was established in 1897 to serve the needs of 

Richmond families.  Since then, this locally owned and operated business has 

continued to serve the community with its unique combination of caring and 

convenience. 

 This tradition of excellence  can be seen in the four beautiful chapels 

located throughout the Richmond area: centrally located on Cutshaw Avenue in 

the city, on Broad Street Road past Innsbrook, serving the Hanover-

Mechanicsville area on Lee-Davis Road and Chesterfield Chapel on Ashbrook 

Pkwy. in Chesterfield. All four facilities are under the personal direction of 

Charles D. Morehead, President. 

 In a time of need, you can turn to Bennett Funeral Home with trust and 

confidence.  It serves families of all faiths with personal service, before, during, 

and after.  There is a long tradition of professionalism and caring. 

 One way in which Bennett cares for families, is by offering a convenient 

and personalized pre-need program.  Through this program pre-need planning, you 

can spare your loved ones the burden of making decisions at an emotional time.  

Call Bennett Funeral Home at 746-8665 to schedule a pre-planning consultation.

BENNETT funeral home 

Caring Since 1897 

  Our dog is a 2 year old German Shorthaired 

Pointer named LUKE. He is large in stature 

weighing 68 pounds. He is wearing a red E-

Collar with a small black box attached at the 

neck. Luke has been missing from our home 

since the morning of December 19 when a 

group of hunting dogs came through our 

property and “curious Luke” followed them 

and never returned. Our home is on Mentz 

Manor Drive, close to the intersection of 

Spring Run Road and Old Church Road in 

Old Church “Hanover”. We have posters out 

all over Old Church and throughout King 

William. We also have a huge following on 

social media regarding Luke.  

  We have had several possible sightings of 

Luke that have all been in the King William 

County (Edgar Road, Enfield Road, Cherry 

Hill Road) area. A worker at 7-11/route 30 

says she saw Luke in the back of someone’s 

truck. If he is in the King William area we 

think he was picked up to have gotten that 

far. People have been so kind and helpful in 

reaching out to us and trying to help us 

reunite. We are still so hopeful he will be 

home soon. Luke is not trained to hunt. He is 

very domesticated, sleeps inside, very sweet 

and loving (I say this because it worries me 

that he may be out there on his own). We all 

miss him terribly!!! Contact Info: 

Jerry and Sherri Batten 

(804)387-3125 

(804)338-0326 

Please Help us find Luke 

  When we get these nice days in February, it reminds me of the warm days to 

come. We have to be patient and let the seasons work through. Sometimes in life 

there are things we are not happy with or things we cannot control, this is when 

some degree of patience will help the present situation. Remember, this too will 

pass. Patience has never been one of my strong points. I have to step back at times 

and let things take their course. February is the shortest month only 28 days. We 

have 42 days before March, 20th. the first day of spring. Be patient. 
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By Gene Campbell & Florence  Cooke 

Picture courtesy the White family 

 

  Herbert L. (Herb) White, Jr., age 77, died 

suddenly on Sunday, January 27, 2019.  He 

was an activist. The dictionary definition of 

“activist” is someone who brings about 

change – socially, politically or physical. 

Herb did all of this. From the list of his civic 

activities over the years, he made changes in 
the community far and wide and helped 

many people have a better life. Herb strived 

to make King William a better place in 

which to live and work. 

  With his wife of 56 years, Marian, by his 

side and the support of son Scott, Herb was 

involved in many service oriented 

organizations. In 1963 he was one of four 

individuals who founded the King William 

Volunteer Rescue Squad and in 1965, was 

instrumental in adding on the King William 

Volunteer Fire Department, remaining an 

active member in both organizations for 

more than 20 years and was a Charter and 

Life Member. He was a member of the King 

William Ruritan Club, serving as past 

Secretary/Treasurer of the Ruritan 

Foundation, Inc. during construction of the 

new Ruritan Community Building and Park, 

charter member of the Mattaponi Crime 

Solvers; a director of Prevent Blindness Mid

-Atlantic, serving as a Chairman of the 

Board for two years; a member of Joppa 

Lodge #40 AF & AM; and  a member of 

Colosse Baptist Church. He also served as 
director on the King William County 

Historical Society Board during the 

renovation of the historic Acquinton Church 

Project as well as the old jail at King 

William Courthouse Renovation Project.  

He was a Board Director for King William 

Emergency Ministries as well as working 

for many years with its Christmas Wishes 

Program. 

  In local government Herb served as 

Chairman of the King William Board of 

Zoning Appeals for thirty-six years and 

served on the County Tri-Centennial 

Committee and Redistricting Committee. 

  Gene Campbell, a friend and fellow 

member in the King William Ruritan Club, 

states, “I came to know Herb’s passion for 

community service. You always knew 

where you stood with Herb and he was not 

afraid to stand up for what was right. I 

remember Herb speaking at the Board of 

Supervisors meetings, not to complain, but 

to bring attention to the good things that 

were happening in the county. From his 

career working for the Richmond 
Newspapers for 37 years to his service in 

the King William community – Herb 

unselfishly devoted himself to helping 

people.” 

  At his funeral, several of Herb’s friends 

and relatives defined an activist -  mover 

and shaker, godly, wise, committed, 

dedicated, caring, and compassionate. One 

friend stated that the team of Herb and 

Marian weren’t just members who showed 

up sometimes but became very active in the 

activities of that particular organization. The 

pastor defined Herb as a Christian who 

loved his neighbor. Herb will be greatly 

missed in the community. 

Activist Herb White Dies at 77 

Herb White 

By Florence Cooke 

 

  On Thursday, January 24th, thirty-three horses were seized from the New Beginnings Horse 

Rescue, a privately owned facility on Upshaw Road in King William, by the Attorney General’s 

Animal Law Unit and assisted by law enforcement agents.  A spokesman for the Attorney 

General’s Office said the search/ seizure was part of an investigation of suspected animal cruelty. 

  Back in 2016 about forty horses were seized from this farm by the King William Sheriff’s 

Department for animal cruelty.  All the horses were returned to the owners and no charges were 

filed.  The owner paid a fine for cruelty to one horse. 

  According to Andrew Bodoh, an attorney for the owners, stated, “This is a surprise to my client 

and a surprise to us.  The search warrant says ‘Cruelty to animals’  - no date, no time, no 

description, no details whatsoever, just cruelty to animals.  Show me the abuse, where is the 

abuse?  Who is claim ing there is abuse?”  Budoh is suggesting that the raid is retaliation for a 

pending lawsuit for a previous incident. 

  No further information is available at this time. Calls to the Attorney General’s Office – Virginia 

Animal Cruelty have not been returned. 

33 Horses Seized Again in King William 
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Equine Talk Sponsored by: 

360 Hardware and T-Town Tack  

 

A Doctor’s Visit 
 

 

By Allen Brintley and “Pip” 

 

  Did the groundhog see his shadow 

or not? Are we going to have 6 more 

weeks of winter or not? We have 

had some cold temperatures at times 

and we may still get a good snowfall 

yet so be prepared and make sure 

your animals have plenty of hay and 

water.  

  The vet came out the other day for 

Pip’s shots twice a year and I was 

thinking how wonderful it is that 

they still make house calls. Regular 

doctors haven’t made house calls for 

people in a long time. You have to 

wait so long to get in and see them. I 

thought of a story about a guy going 

to the doctor’s office. 

  There was a guy named Bubba that 

stopped by the doctor’s office and 

went in to the counter. The 

receptionist asked “So Bubba, what 

have you got?” He said “Shingles.” 

She told him to have a seat and fill 

out all this paperwork and someone 

would be with him shortly. After 20 

minutes, a nurse’s assistant came out 

and took him back and weighed 

him, checked his height, etc. and 

told him to have a seat in the 

examining room. Another 20 

minutes went by and a registered 

nurse came in and asked him 

“Bubba, what do you have?” He 

said “Shingles.” The nurse took his 

pulse, blood pressure, temperature 

and told him to get undressed and sit 

on the examining table and the 

doctor would be with him shortly. 

After about 30 minutes, the doctor 

finally came in with his file and saw 

Bubba sitting on the table naked and 

asked him “Hi Bubba, what do you 

have?” Bubba said “Shingles.” The 

doctor said “Well let’s have a look. 

Where are they at?” Bubba said “In 

the back of my truck. I’m just a 

delivery driver.” 

  You can call me at 690-7870 or 

e m a i l  m e  a t  

Allen@TwinRiversRealty.com. I’ll 

see you on the trails. 

By Gene Campbell 

 

  Life at North Point Plantation in the 

1800's was brought to life at the January 

20th meeting of the King William 

Historical Society.  Guest speaker at the 

meeting was Martha Marinelli whose great

-great-great-grandfather Archee Brown 

bought North Point in 1832. North Point, 

majestically situated on the King William 

side of the Mattaponi River just above 

Walkerton, was built around 1742.    

  Martha's great-great-grandmother 

Mildred Carter Hasseltine Semple lived 

there until the plantation was lost to the 

carpetbaggers in the 1870's.  During this 

time Mildred made a hair wreath which 

included locks of hair contributed by 

many family members.  It took her several 

years to make and she purchased a frame 

for it in 1864. The Hair Locks Frame has 

been handed down in the family and is 

currently owned by Martha's sister Chrissy 

Stevens. At Chrissy's request, Martha 

presented the hair frame to the King 

William Historical Museum.   

North Point Plantation Topic of KW Historical Society Meeting 

Martha Marinelli (second from right) presents Hair Locks Frame to King William Museum 

Council President Anne Jackson as Society members Rhonda Sonnenberg (to right of Martha), 

Ron Parker, Carl Fischer, Lisa Vawter, Patricia Haile and John Breeden look on. 
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By Gene Campbell 

  The last time the King William Cavaliers 

travelled across the Mattaponi River to play the 

hosting Royal Tigers of King & Queen Central 

High School, the JV and Varsity games were 

thrillers!  It was deja vu on January 25th.  

Although the JV Cavs had an easier time 

defeating their counterparts 48-31, the Varsity 

Cavs provided a thriller as they roared from 

behind in the second half to defeat the Royal 

Tigers 76-72.   Trailing as much as 18-5 in the 

opening minutes, the Cavs pulled ahead 58-56 

at the end of the third quarter.  It was a see-saw 

battle in the fourth quarter but the Cavs went 

up 74-72 with 55 seconds left and provided two 

insurance points in the final seconds to ice the 

game. GO CAVS!! 

Another Thriller Across the River 

Varsity Cavalier Jaylen "Waterbug" Young 

#12 lays up two points. 

JV Cavalier Wyatt Campbell #34 fast breaks 

for two points. 

  The 32nd Annual Black History Prayer 

Breakfast for the SRBA (Southside 

Rappahannock Baptist Association and its 

Allied Ministries) will be held on 

Saturday, February 9, 2019 (9:00am) at 

the First Baptist Hockley Church (King & 

Queen County) 2356 York River Road, 

Shacklefords, VA 23156, where Rev. Keith 

Parham (SRBA Moderator) is Pastor - 804-785

-2171. Features will include: A prayer 

Breakfast; Musical Concert by the Gresham 

Brother; Video of Southside's Oldest Churches 

by Rev. Woodland Holmes; Special Comments 

by Sister Bessida Cauthorne White. We would 

like to see representation from all Southside 

Churches (ESSEX, KING & QUEEN and 

MIDDLESEX Counties) as we commemorate 

African American History Month. Please join 

us, especially bring your youth, for this special 

interactive program.  

SRBA Annual Black History Prayer Breakfast 
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Obituaries 

CARLTON 

R o g e r s  W a y n e 

Carlton, 68, of Little 

Plymouth, VA passed 

away January 21, 

2019. He was the 

owner and operator 

of Beaver Dam Farm, 

which he gladly 

worked with his sons. 

Rogers Wayne was preceded in death by 

his parents, John Howard and Ella 

Carlton; his sister, Mildred; brother, John 

Ryland Carlton. He is survived by his wife 

of 47 years, Susan L. Carlton; two sons, 

Michael (Sherrie) and Bruce (Kim); two 

granddaughters, Krista and Katie; sister, 

Thelma Wyatt (Len); brother, William 

Davis (Ruth); and a sister-in-law, Jean 

Carlton; as well as many other extended 

family members.  

A memorial service will be held 11 AM, 

Saturday, January 26, 2019 at Vincent 

Funeral Home, 417 11th Street, West 

Point, VA 23181. The family will receive 

friends an hour prior to the service, also at 

the funeral home.  

Memorials may be made to Lower King 

and Queen Volunteer Fire and Rescue, PO 

Box 187, Shackelfords, VA 23156 or to 

Mattaponi Rescue Squad, 6089 

Canterbury Road, Walkerton, VA 23177.  

T r ib u t e s  ma y  b e  p o s ted  a t 

www.vincentfh.com. 

JONES 

Louise Watkins 

Jones, 101 departed 

this life on January 

28, 2019. Louise was 

preceded in death by 

her husband T. Stuart 

Jones, parents Willie 

and Ethel Watkins, 

brother William S. 

Watkins, sister Frances G. Watkins and 

sister in law Dorothy N. Watkins. She is 

survived by cherished daughter Donna S. 

Graham, niece Dolores W. Zborill 

(Walter), nephews, William S. Watkins, 

Jr.(Kelly), Terry G. Watkins (Kathy), 

three great nieces four great  nephews 

cousins and friends and devoted friend 

Phyllis Harvey. Louise was a life- long 

member of St. Stephens Baptist Church. 

She was a retired employee of Richmond 

Newspapers. Visitation will  be Thursday 

January 31st from 6 to 8 pm at B.W. White 

Funeral Home Rt. 360 Aylett. Services 

will be held Friday, February 1st at 11 am 

at St. Stephens Baptist Church with 

interment in the church cemetery. In lieu 

of flowers memorial contributions may be 

made to St. Stephens Baptist Church, P.O. 

Box 9 St. Stephens Church, Va. 23148 or 

Camp Piankatank, P.O. Box 435, 

Hartfield, Va. 23071. 

 

Please see OBITUARIES, on page 8. 

 

“If you can run one business well, you can run any business well”.  

Alan Bleasdale 

By Florence Cooke 

Pictures by Tammy Mason 

 

  Amanda Jones is a member of  

Mattaponi Volunteer Squad in 

Walkerton.  She and her family 

– husband John, children, 

Parker – 13, Kaylei – 10 and 

Allie – 9, moved to Walkerton 

the first week of October 2018 

because the family wanted to be 

in a rural setting and not too far 

from daughter Allie’s doctors. 

  The next week Hurricane 

Michael moved through and left 

three feet of water in the 

basement of their rental house. 

At least 90% of the family’s 

belongings were destroyed- 

clothes, furniture and especially 

medical equipment, including a 

lift, for Allie. 

  Allie is in hospice because of several 

health issues, including cerebral palsy and 

multi-organ failure of the stomach, small 

bowel, liver and pancreas. She has two 

types of feeding tubes and requires round 

the clock care. 

  The members of Mattaponi helped take 

water out of the basement, take furniture 

and boxes out of the house and helped 

them find a new home. The organization 

voted to give Christmas to the children, 

including bikes for Kaylei and Parker and 

a pedal car for Allie and gift cards to the 

family. 

  Thirteen year old Parker is autistic, has 

Asperger’s Syndrome since 7, as well as 

several other medical conditions. Parker 

did not like being around people and 

preferred to be alone because of his 

autism. Since he has been going to the 

Mattaponi building with his mom, he has 

developed a passion to attend events with 

or without his mother, such as the monthly 

salt fish breakfast, Walkerton Day and the 

Walkerton Christmas Parade. Parker’s 

unique gifts in math have made him 

invaluable at the salt fish dinners because 

he knows exactly how many beverages he 

has poured and approximately how many 

more are left.  Something about MVRS 

has helped Parker come out of his comfort 

zone. He sometimes is the first to raise his 

hand to help with any job at the building. 

  Several months ago the Board at 

Mattaponi voted to have Parker serve as an 

honorary member. In December he was 

presented with his very own uniform and 

learned of his new roll. He takes his “job” 

very seriously and even carries a pocket 

mask to aid in CPR in case someone needs 

his help. 

  Mom Amanda states, “Thanks to the 

Mattaponi family, Parker is a completely 

different kid. He is more outgoing than 

ever, wants to approach people, talk to 

them, and doesn’t run at the thought of 

being in a group. Mattaponi Volunteer 

Rescue Squad gave him a  purpose bigger 

than him and bigger than the things that 

make him uncomfortable. We thank the 

group for the love they have shown and 

continue to show our family.” 

Mattaponi VRS Helps K&Q Family 

 Kaylei, Allie & Parker  
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Letters to the Editor 
Dear Editor, 

Dear Unfinished Business, 

  As the 4th District Board of Supervisor for 

the last 4 years Dave Hansen has been an 

ineffective advocate for the people of King 

William. His announcement to run in 2019 

for re-election was discouraging and 

disappointing. Especially in light of the 2015 

declaration candidate Dave Hansen made 

when running for BOS (see http://

w w k w t e a p a r t y . c o m /

CandidateQuestionaire2015.htm Question 

#14 why are you running for BOS? Mr. 

Hansen answered “…if elected I will serve 

one term; I will do everything I can to 

reduce budget expenditures.” The 

announcement that Mr. Hansen will seek re-

election is much like his other promises to us 

during his candidacy in 2015 – meaningless.   

  King William County, specifically District 

4, deserves representation on the Board of 

Supervisors that is in sync with the public 

and majority of KWC citizens’ beliefs. We 

need a representative that promotes 

responsible growth, residential and 

commercial, as well as a cooperative 

collaboration with our school system, 

government staff, and emergency service 

workers.   

Sincerely,   

Yvonne Broaddus 

4th District, King William County 

 

Dear Editor, 

“Fire and EMS – Oh My” 

  On January 28 I attended the King William 

Board of Supervisor’s Meeting at the King 

William County Administration Building 

(180 Horse Landing Road). The public 

comment period for our local citizens should 

have raised questions that demanded 

answers. 

  When you have long term fire and EMS 

volunteers comment and say the county’s 

new plan to reorganize and manage the 

KWV Fire and Rescue system will make the 

volunteer system suffer, all should take 

notice. The two problems I was able to hear 

were: one - creating a work place 

atmosphere where communication is one 

sided and two - volunteers and members 

being picked to support the county stations 

at the expense of the volunteer stations 

which will also get reduced funding. 

  Mattaponi Volunteer Rescue Chief Curtis 

Mason Jr. stated he had a check for over 

$500,000 to fund & help run King William 

Volunteer Fire & Rescue and the county 

would not have to pay a cent. He was 

told “No”. 

 It would seem our new Fire Chief and at 

least three members of the board are more of 

the problem than the solution. The “Our 

Way or The Highway” Attitude when you 

have a viable solution that will keep tax 

payers from having to bite the bullet should 

not be lost. 

 

  The conservative Supervisors Hansen and 

Ehrhart showed the concerns, values and 

attention to budget issues they promised 

their constituents when they ran for their 

current positions back in 2015. The three 

progressive Supervisors and their allies 

seemed to be on a fast track to get the deal 

done - ASAP. 

  If we have a debate for the next election I 

suspect there will be some Fire and EMS 

people there with some questions for at least 

three of our supervisors they may not want 

to have to answer. 

Sincerely, 

Paul Jamerson 

King William 

 

Dear Editor, 

  Do you remember the District One 

Supervisor saying that the proposed Station 

One Sell-off, is Budget Neutral? Only when 

the BoS drives a 'stake' through the heart of 

Mattaponi Rescue Squad. And you say that 

your tax money sitting in the un-Assigned 

Reserve Fund is there to be spent for this 

'pet' project of our County Fire Chief e.g., 

'RESOLUTION 19-05...AMENDMENT TO 

THE KING WILLIAM COUNTY FISCAL 

YEAR 2019 BUDGET...WHEREAS, 

the  King  William County  Board  of  Super

visors  wishes  to  appropriate funds from 

the 'Unassigned General Fund Balance' for 

the purchase of  real property 

located at  7936  Richmond  Tappahannock  

Hwy.,  Aylett,  Virginia  otherwise  known  

as King  William Volunteer  Fire  and  Resc

ue  Station  One.' 

  Thankfully, the Monday BoS meeting was 

well attended by members of the County 

Volunteer Firefighters and EMT's. Several 

voiced their concerns over the County 

takeover of Station One and the funding of 

the proposed Nestles Station 4. I encourage 

you to go to the proposed location on 

Dunluce Rd. (CR613) to perhaps notice that 

the location is behind the Nestle 

'SECURITY FENCE' next to the Nestles 

plant at 931 Dunluce, even though it is to be 

called the Dunluce Station perhaps a better 

name would be the Nestle station.  

'Item 10a... A brief synopsis of the budget 

amendment follows: Total Budget 

Amendment: $290,000 (not to exceed); 

Transfer From: Unassigned General Fund 

Balance (100) $290,000 (not to 

exceed);Transfer To: Capital Fund (310) 

$290,000 (not to exceed)' 

  Please ask yourself.. what happened to the 

Work-Session Discussion about the 

County Administrator's and Chiefs' funding 

and plans for Station 4, that have been so 

openly discussed? Or is it 'Up-in-

Smoke?' Do not worry, the Board will 

likely wait until we know the KWVFD 

representatives will not show up; and then 

pass it as a last minute addition to the 

Agenda, approved by the Chairperson, as we 

have often done in the past in similar issues. 

  I was surprised when the KWBoS 

Chairperson said that he gave our County 

Fire Chief three (3) months to come up with 

the volunteers needed to staff 'Station One,' 

from his current list of 40+; or else. Perhaps 

it would be good to ask... 'or else what? 

 

Dave Hansen 

Supervisor, Manquin, 

District 4 

 

Letters to the Editor 
   We welcome signed letters to the editor. 

Each letter must carry the writers signature, 

full valid address, and daytime phone number. 

We reserve the right to edit for accuracy, 

brevity, clarity, legality, and taste. We do not 

guarantee that every letter received will be 

published. Letters reflect the opinions and 

positions of the writers and not The Country  

Courier. 
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KELLY 

 

Eva Jo Kelly, 87, 

p a s s e d  a w a y 

p e a c e f u l l y  o n 

February 1st, 2019. 

She is survived by 4 

of her children, Kelso 

Kelly Jr., Karen Kelly, 

David Kelly and Earl 

Kelly; her sister, 

Laura Lynn Travers; 

three of her brothers, 

Al Liskey, Richard 

Liskey, and John 

Liskey; and 15 grandchildren and 7 great 

grandchildren. She is predeceased by her 

daughter, Paula Dawe; her first husband Reid 

Dobbins; her second husband, Claude Kelso 

Kelly, MD; and two brothers, David Liskey, 

and Jim Liskey. Eva Jo was born to David and 

Evangeline Liskey in 1931 in Rockingham 

County, VA, the second of 7 children. She 

earned a degree in Home Economics from 

Madison College (now James Madison 

University). For the past 57 years she resided 

in the community of Aylett in King William 

County, VA.. Eva Jo enjoyed a full life raising 

her family, working, and being active in her 

community and for her church, Sharon Baptist, 

in King William County. She enjoyed spending 

time with her family and friends, traveling, 

being outdoors, and nurturing her children. A 

memorial for Eva Jo will be held at Sharon 

Baptist Church, 901 Sharon Road, King 

William, VA 23086 on February 9th with 

family and friends visitation at 12:45PM and 

service at 2:00 with food provided following 

the memorial. In lieu of flowers, the family 

requests donations directed toward Alzheimer's 

Foundation of America (alzfdn.org). The 

family would like to give special thanks to all 

of her caregivers at the Covenant Woods 

Continuing Care Retirement Community where 

Eva Jo was a resident for the last five years. 

 

 

REED 

 

Beverly Douglas 

Reed Jr “B.D.”, 84, 

of Aylett VA, passed 

away peacefully on 

February 1st 2019.He 

was predeceased by 

his parents Douglas 

and Inez Reed and 

brothers William, 

Richard and Winston 

Reed. He is survived 

by his wife of 59 

y e a r s  C a r o l , 

daughters Becky 

Alexander, Christine Reed, and son Jeff Reed 

(Tricia), 5 grandchildren Monty, Mary, 

Brooke, Danielle and Steven, and 7 great 

grandchildren. Also, 3 brothers Pat, Leroy, and 

Woodrow, and 2 sisters Josephine and 

Gertrude. Viewing will be at B.W. White 

funeral home in Aylett on Saturday February 

2nd from 2-4 PM and 6-8 PM. The service will 

be held at B.W. White on Sunday February 3rd 

at 2 PM, interment to follow at Epworth United 

Methodist Church.    

Obituaries, continued 

It was an honor to introduce Melanie Clark, widow of fallen Hanover Firefighter Lt. Brad 

Clark, Lt. Kevin Morris, Lt. Justin Nichols, and firefighter Jacob Smith in the gallery of the 

Senate. Senator Dunnavant and I introduced resolutions to honor Lt. Clark’s life. We are so 

appreciative of his ultimate sacrifice and are reminded of the risks first responders face 

everyday.  

Senator Ryan T. McDougle 

WHITE 

WHITE, Herbert "Herb" 

Lewis Jr., 77, of King 

William, went to be with 

the Lord Sunday, January 

27, 2019. He is survived by 

his wife of 56 years, Marian 

Allen White; one son, Scott 

A. White (Jenivieve); three 

siblings, William J. White 

II (Debbie), G. Emmett 

White (Jo Ann) and Mary Leigh McDonald 

(Paul); as well as numerous nieces, nephews, 

cousins and friends. Herb retired in 1996 after 

over 37 years of service with Richmond 

Newspapers, Inc. His philanthropic nature 

greatly impacted his community, as he was 

involved in numerous service organizations. In 

1963, he was one of four individuals who 

founded the King William Volunteer Rescue 

Squad and in 1965, was instrumental in adding 

on the King William Volunteer Fire 

Department, remaining an active member in 

both organizations for more than 20 years, and 

was a Charter and Life Member. Herb was a 

member of the King William Ruritan Club, 

serving as past Secretary/Treasurer of the 

Ruritan Foundation, Incorporated during 

construction of the new Ruritan Community 

Building and Park, and served for a number of 

years as a Director with 22 years of perfect 

attendance. He was also a Charter Member of 

the Mattaponi Crime Solvers, a director of 

Prevent Blindness Mid-Atlantic, serving as 

Chairman of the Board for two years, a 

member of Joppa Lodge #40 AF & AM, a 

member of Colosse Baptist Church, and served 

for 36 years as Chairman of the King William 

Board of Zoning Appeals. His character and 

willingness to help anyone in need was 

demonstrated by the way he lived his life. The 

family would like to extend a special thanks to 

Drs. Samuel M. Janney II and Roger Cappello 

and their staff members. The family will 

receive friends from 2 to 4 and 6 to 8 p.m. 

Tuesday (today) at the Mechanicsville Chapel 

of the Bennett Funeral Home, 8014 Lee-Davis 

Rd. Services will be held 2 p.m. Wednesday, 

January 30, 2019, at Sharon Baptist Church, 

where his remains will be laid to rest in the 

church cemetery following the service. In lieu 

of flowers, please consider making a donation 

to the King William Volunteer Rescue Squad/

Fire Department or the Mattaponi Rescue 

Squad.  

http://alzfdn.org/
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“There are no secrets to success. It is the result of preparation, hard work, and learning from failure”.  

Colin Powell 

K&Q Native Named one of four for 

National Teacher of the Year 

  King William County native Rodney 

Robinson graduated from Virginia State 

university before becoming a civics and   

economics teacher at Lucille M. Brown Middle 

School. After a year there, Robinson spent two 

years as a world geography and U.S. History 

teacher at George Wythe High School. 

  Robinson taught government, history and 

geography at Armstrong High School in 2003. 

Now he teaches social studies at Virgie 

Binford after coming to the school in 2015. 

  Richmond School Board Chairwoman Dawn 

Page said in a press release, “He is the epitome 

of a great teacher who inspires our young 

people to learn, to dream and to reach for the 

stars.” 

PHOTO COURTACY RICHMOND MAGAZINE 

Rodney Robinson 



P a g e  1 0                                             T h e  C o u n t r y  C o u r i e r                  W e d n e s d a y ,  F e b r u a r y  6 ,  2 0 1 9  

 

  “King and Queen County Public Schools held their annual Spelling Bee on Wednesday, January 23. Pictured in the group photo are all 20 winners from both elementary schools 

and their principals. Pictured with Principal Perry from Lawson Marriott Elementary School is the division winner Frankie Howard, 7th grader.” 

Perry with winner Frankie Howard 

Lawson Marriott Elementary School 7th Grade Spelling Bee 

  During the pack meeting, Sunday, January 27, Willis Madden, Cubmaster, and Taylor and 

Caleb, Scouts from Pack 351, accepted a flag from Nancy Hazzard, secretary for WoodmenLife-

Chapter 442.  

WoodmenLife-Chapter 442 

  Hi, I'm "Blizzard"! I'm a sweet male Pointer mix that's about 1-2 

years old and weighs about 45lbs. I came to the Shelter after I was 

found at someone's home. I'm a calm and loving guy that likes to 

have my ears scratched. Ruff! 

Regional Animal Shelter 804-769-4983 

animalshelter@kingwilliamcounty.us/ras 

  “Lil Scrappy” or “Scooby” as he was 

known by family and friends, liked 

basketball, school and dancing and was a 

big Dallas Cowboys fan. His second grade 

teacher, Heather Klakos, gave a short 

eulogy for Orlando.  She stated, “Tonight 

we gather in honor of an amazing eight 

year old boy named Orlando, who had a 

smile that would light up a room and a 

personality that made you fall in love with 

him. Orlando was in my second grade 

class last year. He was part of my amazing 

group that quickly became a family and 

made an impact on everyone at school.  

Orlando was one of my favorite students 

I’ve ever had the pleasure of teaching. I 

called him my big teddy bear because he 

gave the best hugs and he had a heart of 

gold. Orlando was a smart, kind, 

hardworking eight year old with lots of 

friends. His smile was contagious and his 

dance moves were on point. Everyone 

loved to watch Orlando dance. We gather 

to remember our sweet Orlando and to 

remember the wonderful memories that 

will live on in us forever.” 

  Orlando’s father, Orlando Anderson, Sr., 

and his mother, Alexis Mines, were 

present. The father told the group his son 

recently asked him about death. He told 

his son all of us will die but we’ll see each 

other again. The 

father was in a 

bad way at the 

time but was 

moved to go back 

to church. 

  After a moment 

of prayer for 

Orlando and his 

family, hundreds 

of orange, silver 

and blue were 

released into the 

b e a u t i f u l 

afternoon sky. 

  Orlando had 

been shot late on 

Monday night 

when someone 

entered the home 

and began shooting. Orlando was hit but 

his father and grandmother were not 

injured. Police are investigating the 

shooting as an isolated incident. Virginia 

State Police and King William County 

Sheriff’s Department are investigating. 

Anyone with information about this 

incident are asked to call Virginia State 

Police at 804 – 553 – 3445, extension 77 

o r  b y  e m a i l  a t  q u e s t i o n s 

@vsp.virginia.gov. 

Vigil, continued from front page  

Pet Adoption 

Orlando Anderson 
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  “The King and Queen Central High School National Honor Society performed a skit at the January School Board meeting on Wednesday, 

January 16. Their skit focused on their teachers and writing across the curriculum. Pictured from left to right are: Teacher Whitney Curle, 

Mihaughany Redd, Elissa Smith, Crystal Stolfi, Teri Burrell, Minajhadore Redd, Natasha Boone. 

King and Queen Central High School National Honor Society  

February 28 at 2:00, meeting will 

include a 2 hour training entitled 

“You are the Help until Help 

Arrives”. It provides you with information 

for 5 simple steps you can use that may save 

a life until professional help arrives. This 

training is for everyone – child care 

providers, clergy, school personnel- 

EVERYONE! Your participation may save 

a life. Please pre-register at 804-758-2381 x 

14 so that adequate supplies are provided 

the day of the training. The training is 

brought to us by Three Rivers Medical 

Reserve Corps and Three Rivers Health 

District. The meeting place is 172 

Courthouse Lane in the King William 

Social Services building in the community 

room. Please put this date on your calendar 

for this FREE TRAINING!! 

  “Cynthia Carter, pictured with Dr. Alvin 

Lomax, introduced him to a packed King 

and Queen courtroom. Dr. Alvin Lomax, a 

long-time resident of King William 

County and an active member of the 

Middle Peninsula African-American 

Genealogical and Historical Society of 

Virginia. He is a graduate of Hampton 

University and holds a Doctorate of 

Education degree from the College of 

William and Mary.  

  His formal teaching career followed a 20

-year distinguished career in the U.S. 

Army, which included training 

responsibilities in locations throughout the 

United States including Texas, Louisiana, 

and Kansas.  

  In his teaching profession he focused on 

the natural sciences and biology. He spoke 

about the development of formal 

education for African-Americans 

beginning in 1869 to the present time, 

focusing on King William and King and 

Queen Counties.  

  Also pictured with Dr. Alvin Lomax are 

School Board members Celestine Gaines, 

Newtown District, and Brenda Lee from 

the Stevensville District.” 

Dr. Alvin Lomax Speaks on Genealogy 

Cynthia Carter & Dr. Lomax Celestine Gaines, Dr. Lomax & Brenda Lee  

King William County 

Outreach Council  

“People don't notice whether it's winter or summer when they're happy”.  

Anton Chekhov 
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ATTNENTION: We do not keep 

announcements. This page is free 

to our area. Basic info only. 

 

KINGDOM OF GOD 

Living Water Ministry 

We would like to invite you to come 

and learn with us about the Kingdom 

of God and the benefits we get when 

we learn about our Citizenship in 

Heaven. At Living Water Ministry, 

1438 Manfield Road, Manquin VA 

23106. Pastor Leo Reed. Sunday’s at 

12:15 PM. You will be amazed at 

what you will discover.  

CHISTIAN 

Christian Fellowship Ministries  

Revival CFM  

Come join us as we start our annual 

40 Day Fast! The Fast starts on Ash 

Wednesday March 6, through April 

14! There will be nightly services 

each  Wednesday,  Thursday 

and Friday night at 7:00 p.m. during 

the 40 Day Fast! Feel free to give 

praises to God while receiving a 

Blessed word from God! CFM is 

located at 304 W. Chinquapin Rd., 

King William County, VA 23086. 

(Phone) 804-769-1985 or 804-769-

1192. You can email Christian 

Fellowship Ministries for more 

information about the 40 Day Fast 

atcfm23086@yahoo.com. 

Crossroads Mission Center  

invites you to Fun Night @ the 

Crossroads, the 1st Wednesday of 

every month. Come join us for food, 

fun, fellowship and friends. It's 

Free, From 6pm to 8pm. Bring the 

family. Like our Facebook page and 

stay connected to our Messy Church 

updates. Crossroadsmissioncenter-

KW 

694-K Sharon Rd, King William 

beside the Library 

BAPTIST 

B R U I N G T O N  B A P T I S T 

C H U R C H 
4784 The Trail, Bruington, King and 

Queen Co. 10 a.m. Sunday school; 

11 a.m. Worship Service with 

Communion on first Sundays; 9:00 

a.m. Deacons meet on first Sundays/

WOM meets third Sundays/ 

Fellowship breakfast fourth Sundays/

Breakfast prepared by men fifth 

Sundays; 11 a.m. children’s church 

fifth Sundays/children and youth 

mission groups meet third Sundays; 

6  p .m.  Adul t  Bible  s tudy 

Wednesdays followed by 7 p.m. 

choir practice; 10 a.m. until noon 

community clothes cupboard first 

Saturdays. Rev. Roger Collier 804-

815-3267 or Rev. Fred Skaggs 804-

347-7285.  

Mattaponi Baptist Church 

A New Year and A New Resolve to 

Return! We have spruced up and 

made ready our Church to begin 

welcome new members and old 

friends. Tracy Fitzgerald has joined 

us and is filling the sanctuary with 

beautiful music. Our Pastor, David 

Anthony, has returned from his 

medical leave and will be resuming 

Bible Study 1st and 2nd Wednesday 

of February. We look forward to 

joining with you in Worship. 

New Morning Star Baptist Church 

Sunday School and Worship Service 

First through the Fourth Sunday each 

month. Summer is closely coming to 

an end come and join us for an 

Enriching Sunday School service for 

youth and adults beginning at 10:00 

a.m. Followed by Worship Service 

beginning at 11:00a.m. Rev. Dr. 

Sylvia Berry, Pastor & Sister Brenda 

M e r c e r ,  S u n d a y  S c h o o l 

Superintendant, 140 Greenbriar Rd, 

St Stephens Church. 

Next Step Church 

Located at 7753 Richmond-

Tappahannock Highway, Aylett. 

Sunday Worship Service Times – 

9:00 & 10:30am preceded by Coffee 

House. We want to invite you to our 

exciting worship experience. For 

more information, please contact us 

at 804/769-3182, welcome@nextstep

-church .com, www.nex ts tep -

church.com. 

Olivet Baptist Church  

25375 The Trail, Mattaponi, Sunday 

School at 10:00 AM Sundays 

Worship at 11:00 AM pastor Terry 

Morrison 

Sharon Baptist Church 

Hey kids and parents!! Sharon has 

the only AWANAS club in KW 

County. If you are between the ages 

of 2~12, come join us on Wednesday 

night's 6:45~8:00. We have Jesus 

time, Bible studies and fun game 

time. 

Third Union Baptist Church 

King William, where the Rev. Dr. 

Wilbert D. Talley is Pastor, is proud 

to announce that we are celebrating 

our 150th Church Anniversary. On 

Saturday, May 18th the celebration 

will begin with a banquet and on 

Sunday, May 19th the celebration 

will continue with our Church 

Anniversary Morning Worship 

Service. More details will be 

forthcoming. Please mark your 

calendars and plan to join us on this 

monumental occasion. We look 

forward to you celebrating with us!  

The Edge Worship Centre 

460  14 th  S t .  Wes t  Po in t . 

www.tewcwestpoint.net The Edge 

welcomes ALL to attend our weekly 

services. Adult Sunday school is 

9:30 and Worship is 11:00. Visit us 

and experience praise and worship in 

His name accordance with the Holy 

Bible, the living word of Christ 

Jesus. 

Trinity Baptist Church 

West Point. Church Anniversary on 

Sunday, Feb. 10 @3pm, speaker will 

be Rev. Dr. David Banks and the 

Little Bethel Baptist Church, Stoney 

Creek, Va. 

Annual Black History program- 

Sunday, Feb. 17, @3pm, speaker 

will be Mr. Barksdale Haggins, 

owner of Barkys Music, Richmond, 

Va. 

Upper King and Queen Baptist 

Church  

Worship with us on Sundays at 

11:00 A.M. with Sunday School 

beginning at 9:45 A.M. Children's 

Church each Sunday. Men's Prayer 

Breakfast 1st Sunday at 8:30 A.M. 

Mission Friends the 4th Sunday. 

Wednesday Bible Study at 7:00 P.M. 

and Adult Choir Practice at 8:00 

P.M. Friday Bible Study at 6:30 

P.M. WMU at 7:00 P.M. 2nd Monday 

and Ladies with a Vision 4th 

Thursday at 7:00 P.M  

METHODIST 

McKendree United Methodist 

Church 

4347 Manfield Road, Manquin, 

Worship on Sundays at 9:30 am 

followed by Sunday School at 10:45 

am. Pastor Betty Jo Sims. 

Web: www.Mckendree23106.org 

Mizpah Methodist Church 

Join us on Sunday mornings at 

11:00a.m. for worship by our new 

pastor, Ellis Gayle. Sunday School to 

be announced. 

EPISCOPAL 

Immanuel Episcopal Church 

190 Allen’s Circle King & Queen 

Court House Services at 10AM Holy 

Eucharist one Sunday a month 

Morning Prayer the remaining 

Sundays, led by a Lay Person. For 

information on a particular Sunday, 

call 804-785-2122  

St. Paul’s Millers Tavern 

7 9 2 4  R i c h m o n d 

Highway. Sunday service at 10 

a.m. Holy Eucharist with music. 

Nursery available at 10 a.m. service. 

4 4 3 - 2 3 4 1 

www.stpaulsmillerstavern.org 

PRESBYTERIAN 

St. James Presbyterian Church 

(The church next to King William 

Courthouse) 411 Courthouse Lane. 

Worship with us on Sundays 

at 10:30 AM. Our music is a blend of 

contemporary and traditional 

hymns .  Communion  is  the 

first Sunday of each month. Our 

Minister is Rev. Dr. John Turner, a 

native Scotsman. 

NON DENOMINATION 

Broadus Church - Hebron 

Campus 

3407 King William Road, Aylett, 

23009, (804) 779-2700, Worship 

with us Sunday mornings. 10:30am. 

Social time, coffee and doughnuts, 

service at 11am. Come as you are 

and we promise to make you feel 

right at home. We are focused on 

worship of God and studying his 

word, building relationships and 

service to our community. Check us 

out on Facebook, Broadus-Church-

Hebron-Campus, for events and 

opportunities.  

Cross Church  

A safe place for everyone. We 

Worship together 10:30 Sunday 

mornings at K.W. Fire & Rescue 

7936 Richmond Tappahannock 

H w y .  A y l e t t ,  2 3 0 0 9 

crosschurchva.com  

New Life Community Church 

We have a new Conference Line 

number (free) 605-472-5664; Code 

788555. Join us for Prayer @ 

7:00pm Wednesdays and Bible 

Study on the 2nd and 4th Thursdays 

@ 7:00pm on the conference 

line. Sunday Worship Services @ 

8:00am Pastor Littycia Clay-

Crawley, @ 109 Commons Park 

Drive, Suite J, Manquin, Va 

Women in the Word Community 

Bible Study! 

Discover a group of local ladies to 

pray with you, encourage you, and 

support you as we study God's Word 

together. Meetings will be each 

Monday night, from 6:30-7:45 p.m. 

at the King and Queen library branch 

(396 Newtown Road, St. Stephens 

Church). Questions? Email Melissa 

at melmar192@gmail.com.   

Church Calendar 

mailto:cfm23086@yahoo.com
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Community Calendar 
ATTENTION: Non Profit Only– 

This page is free to our area. Basic 

info only. 

Scout Meeting/Mangohick Vol. 

Fire Dept. 

Open House for Jr. Explorers/

Cadets 

On Feb. 9 from 3 to 5pm. 

Explorers 13-16 and Jr. 16-18 

please come out to meet with us 

for refreshments and info on 

becoming a Scout. Questions 

please call Mr. Sprouse at 804-925

-9654. 

King & Queen Library  

Yoga for Seniors Thursday, 

February 7, 14, 21, & 28, 12:30 – 

1:30 p.m. Computer Basics Class 

Wednesday, February 6, 11:00 

a.m. - noon Harry Potter Movie 

Night Monday, February 11, 5:00 

– 7:00 p.m. Family Movie Night 

Wednesday, February 20, 5:00 – 

7:00 p.m. Dr. Seuss’s Birthday 

Party Thursday, February 28, 

10:30 – 11:30 a.m. Family 

Storytimes Thursdays (February 7, 

14, 21, & 28), 10:30 a.m. Call 804-

769-1623 or visit the library at 396 

Newtown Road for  more 

information. 

Upper King William Library  
Teen Center Fridays, February 8, 

15, & 22, 3:30 – 4:30 p.m. 

Yoga for Seniors Tuesdays, 

February 12, 19, & 26 11:00 a.m. – 

noon Valentine’s Day Party 

Tuesday, February 12, 6:00 – 7:00 

p.m. Ages 3-10. DIY Birdfeeder 

Saturday, February 9, 10:30 a.m. – 

noon Ages 18 & up Family 

Storytimes Wednesdays (February 

6, 13, 20, & 27), 10:30 a.m. Call 

804-769-3731 or visit the library at 

694-J Sharon Road for more 

information. 

West Point Library 

Fitness Trackers Thursday, 

February 7, 14, 21, & 28, 10:15 – 

11:15 a.m. Ages 18 & up. Adult 

Movie  Mat inee  Thursday, 

February 7, 12:30 – 2:30 p.m. 

Ages 18 & up Second Saturday 

Movie Matinee Saturday, February 

9, Noon – 1:30 p.m. Heart Sharpie 

Mug Monday, February 11, 6:30 – 

7:30 p.m. LEGOMania Friday, 

February 15, 4:00 - 5:00 p.m. Ages 

5-12. Pajama Storytime Tuesdays, 

February 26, 6:30 – 7:15 p.m. 

Adult Movie Night Thursday, 

February 28, 12:30 – 2:30 p.m. 

Ages 16 & up. Family Storytimes 

Friday (February 1, 8, 15, & 22), 

10:30 a.m. Call 804-843-3244 or 

visit the library at 721 Main Street 

for more information. 

$7 Dinner Deal  

February 21st, 6 p.m. Crab cake or 

Pulled pork sandwich with choice 

of side and soda. Proceeds towards 

food and free health clinic 

programs of The CornerStone 

Community Development Center, 

Aylett. Order ahead: Call 804 769 

2996 /Email: theccdc@gmail.com 

Pick up: The CornerStone Free 

Health Clinic, 8270 Richmond 

Tappahannock Hwy., Aylett.  

Career Fair Day 

King William High School on 

March 19th, from 9:30 - 11:30 am, 

for the high school and middle 

school students in King William 

County. The fair is looking for any 

and all local business to represent 

careers in the area. The fair is the 

chance for all business to help 

educate our students and give back 

to our community. If your business 

is interested please contact the high 

s c h o o l  o r 

email jharper@kwcps.k12.va.us.  

DCSE Service Point Assistance 

Entering the New Millennium 

DCSE Personnel will be at K&Q 

Social Services on the Third 

Thursday of each month from 

9:30AM to 3:00PM to assist you 

with Child Support Related 

Questions and/or Inquiries. DCSE 

Contact Information: 1-800-468-

8894 

Afternoon Off for Caregivers! 

Bring your senior loved ones to a 

special event on the third 

Wednesday of every month! 

Caregivers get an afternoon off 

1:00-5:00p.m. while their seniors 

enjoy fellowship in a safe 

environment with fun-filled 

activities planned especially for 

them. Information-registration, call 

804-769-0001. Sponsored by 

United Methodis t Women, 

McKendree UMC, 4347 Manfield 

Road, Manquin. 

Girl Scout Troop 1132 
Weekly meetings on Thursdays 

at 6pm at Mattaponi Vol. Rescue 

Squad Building. 

KW Children First Lions Club  

Meets on the 2nd Wednesday of 

each month at 7:00p.m. at the 

Crossroads Mission Center located 

at 694 K Sharon Road, King 

William. 

American Legion Post 314  

All members & Veterans welcome 

to meetings. Community Wide 

Saltfish Breakfast 1st & 3rd 

Saturday from 8am-10am. PTSD 

Support Group held each Wed. 

night at 7PM, Post 314 Bldg. 

Aylett 6250 Richmond-Tapp. 

Hwy. Rt. 360. Freedom is NOT 

Free. 

VFW Post 9501 
Members of the VFW Post & 

Auxiliary Central Garage meet the 

Second Thursday each month at 

7:00pm. Refreshments served after 

each business meeting. Contact 

commander James Brown 804-337

-7029 for Post membership and F. 

Gwathmey 994-2947 for Auxiliary 

membership. 

K . W .  R e c  P a r k 
KingWilliamRec.com.  

King William Democrats 
Do you want a government that’s 

interested in the needs of the 

middle class rather than writing 

loopholes for the rich? Come join 

the King William Democrats! We 

meet every third Tuesday each 

month at 6:30 PM at the Upper 

King William Library, 694 Sharon 

Road. For more info. contact Betsy 

a t  8 0 4 - 5 1 3 - 2 5 4 6  o r 

email  relldon@prodigy.net 

Mattaponi Crime Solvers 
(serving King & Queen, King 

William, and town of West Point) 

Tip line: (804) 769-3000 For more 

info on the Crime Solvers program 

contact: KQKWSolvers@aol.com. 

Remember If you see something, 

say something. 

Three Rivers SWCD Board of 

Directors Meetings 

The Three Rivers Soil & Water 

Conservation District will hold 

their monthly Board of Directors 

meetings on the third Tuesday of 

each month. If you would like to 

attend, contact the office at (804)

443-2327, ext. 4 for meeting place 

and time. The public is invited. 

Mattaponi Volunteer Rescue 

Squad CPR class 

will be offering a CPR class 

starting in January on the third 

Tuesday at 6 p.m. at the building. 

Price will be $25. Contact Tammy 

Mason at 804–937–0764 for 

information. 

Good Homes Needed For Good 

Pets 

Regional Animal Shelter, 20201 

King William Road, King William 

804-769-4983. Kennel visiting 

hours Mon.–Fri. 11a.m.-4p.m., 

Wed. eve. until 6pm., Sat.11am.-

2pm. www.petfinder.com email: 

animalshelter@kingwilliamcounty.

us  

Help Wanted!  
If you love animals please consider 

becoming a foster parent. You 

provide a safe and loving home, 

Indian Rivers Humane Society will 

provide food and medical. Please 

call 804-885-3109 x2 for further 

information. Someone will call you 

back. You can help save lives!  

King William Republican Party 

Meeting 
The King William Republican 

Party will meet on Thursday, 

February 21st at 6:30PM at 

Ripley’s Restaurant, 694-M Sharon 

Road, King William 23086. Our 

special guest will be Congressman 

Rob Wittman. The meeting is open 

to the public but requires advance 

registration. For reservations or 

info, contact John Breeden 804-

3 3 8 - 6 3 8 4 

orJLJBreeden@aol.com or Peter 

Friedman at 774-644-0086 

or pfriedman@umassd.edu. 

King William T.E.A. Party 
KWTP meets the second and 

fourth Thursdays each month 

at 6:30 PM. Had enough of lies 

from the both major political 

parties; openly squeezing the 

middle class to pay off rich donors 

and poor voters? Take action, 

starting with effective strategies to 

deal with critical local, state and 

national issues. Meetings of 

KWTP are open to all citizens of 

good will. Usually at the Upper 

K i n g  W i l l i a m  L i b r a r y . 

Confirmation and lots more 

i n f o r ma t i o n  a t  F a c e b o o k 

and kwteaparty.com 
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Classifieds  

SERVICES 

 High Speed Internet 
Order the High Speed Satellite 

Internet that is now available in King 

William and King & Queen!                                     

Speeds up to 30-Mbps down and                     

3-Mbps up.                                                  

Starting at $70/month.   

Order now by Calling 874-3294 

Computer Services & Repair      
Home or Business 

Call Armistead @ 874-3294 
Call Armistead.com 

Norman’s Tree Service:  Tree 

removal, topping, trimming, stump 

grinding, brush chipping, storm 

damage and tractor work. No job too 

big or small,  75 ft. bucket truck. Free 

Estimates, reasonable prices.  

Licensed & Insured. Locally owned  

& operated.      Call 769-7197 

Steven’s Handyman Jr.:  

Reasonable, Quality Work, Well 

Experienced, Any type of Yard 

Work, Painting, Mulching, Tree 

Work, Grass Cutting,  Power 

Washing, Flooring and Decks etc. 

Free Estimates & Insured.                          

Call 852-8403  

Pollard’s Landscaping, Trees 

trimmed and removed. 60ft. Bucket 

Truck, Asphalt Repair & Sealing, 

Fertilizing, Seeding, Power raking, 

Tree Pruning, Driveway  Repair , Fine 

& Rough Grading,  Lot Clearing, 

Trash Removal, Demolition, Drainage 

Problems, Install and Repair Septic 

Systems, Top Soil, Fill Dirt, Pressure 

Washing, Painting, Staining,     

Shallow well cleaning and                     

lowering depth of well.                                                 

Call 445-1063 Licensed & Insured 

Sean’s Drain Cleaning Service LLC. 

Drain Cleaning inside/outside & 

repair. Toilets, sinks, showers and 

tubs.  Call: 804-387-6742 

 

Auto Glass Installed: Bullzeye 

Glass, Windshield replacement, rock 

chip repair, same day mobile service.                                       

Direct billing for Insurance.                                                                                                            

Locally owned. Call 804-335-4807 

Pressure Washing & Affordable 

Auto Detailing. Free Estimates. 

Vehicles Start At $80.00. Houses Start 

At $200.00. Decks, Gutters & Roof 

Cleaning. Call 804-901-8802 

MALLORY ELECTRIC 
Residential and Commercial electrical 

service and installations Also 

generator installations. Licensed and 

insured. BBB. Call: 746-4350  or 

Service and Phone quotes. 

Window Cleaning                           

804-683-4978 

 GET A FRESH LOOK, 

BRIGHTEN YOUR HOME-    

Home Improvements and Repairs: 

Specializing in Kitchen and Bath 

remodels. Custom trim (crown 

molding, chair rail, pick your look) 

doors, window, tile painting, decks,                      

patios, siding and more.                                          

CALL 804-402-5019                                                           

S. A. DUNBAR CONSTRUCTION 

C. A. HARVEY FLOORS, LLC.   
Over  30 years of experience in 

installing and repairing hardwood and 

laminate floors.   We offer 

professional work at a reasonable 

price as well as being licensed and 

insured. Call for a  FREE estimate  

804-399-1124 

Family Daycare Available Lawson-

Marriott Elementary off Newtown 

Road North of the Post Office. All 

ages welcome Patty Anderson         

804-769-2327 

CLEANING BY GINA: Home and 

Office Cleaning. Quality work at 

affordable rates. 20 plus years 

experience. Licensed & Insured. 

References available upon request.  

Contact                                             

Gina Lumpkin at: 804-822-1040 

  JOBS 

AVAILABLE 

Local construction company hiring 

in all aspects of construction. EOE, 

Drug free workplace. Apply in person 

at  3240 King William Ave.,                             

West Point, VA  804-843-4700 

HVAC Installer, Mechanic & 

Helper Needed.  Local.                                    

Call: 804-514-5604  

Land Surveying and Planning Firm 

in Aylett looking for Field 

personnel. Experience preferred but 

willing to train the right individual. 

Paid vacation and Holidays. Applicant 

must have a valid driver’s License and 

own transportation to work. Salary 

commensurate with experience and 

ability to think and follow directions. 

Good Math and communication skills 

are essential. Call: 804-512-8186 or 

send resume to: 

scott@ascottthompsonpls.net 

Church Pianist, for McKendree 

Church. 4347 Manfield Road 

Manquin, Virginia.  9:30 Services 

Paid Position. Call: 804-238-8595 

LPN or CMA needed for busy 

medical office.  Computer skills 

required.  Experience with Athena 

helpful.  Please send resume 

to mdonaldson@priviamedicalgroup.com  

ANIMAL 

SERVICES 

Boarding, Twin Ponds Kennels, 

Indoor/Outdoor runs, heated & air 

conditioned. Obedience Training       

& Gun Dog Training.                              

Call Patty or Danny Waltman                                      

769-3095 or 370-8793 

www.twinpondskennels.com 

DOG BOARDING: Indoor, 

outdoor, private runs, individual 

attention. Conveniently located                               

1/2 mile off 360 near Rt. 30.                   

Reservation suggested.                             

Edgewood Farm 769-4838  

WANTED 

Turn your unwanted items into 

cash!  We’re buying antiques, old 

tools, old guns, swords, guitars, 

military items, fishing equipment 

and other old items. If you’re 

cleaning out a house, shed, attic, 

etc., or having a yard sale,                         

Call: 337-5329 

FOR SALE 

Seasoned Firewood for sale,             

all Oak and Hickory with delivery.           

Call 769-7197    

1968 GTS Dodge Dart, automatic 

340 engine and transmission rebuilt, 

2nd block and heads available.  Hunter 

green, black vinyl top, red stripe and 

red line tires. Call 804-785-2421                

or 804-337-3447 

FOUND DOG 

Black and brown hunting dog in the 

Enfield area KW Co. No name on 

dog. Being taken care of with food/

water and shelter. Claim by proper 

description, color, markings, size, 

weight. When lost and where. Test 

message ONLY! 804-450-0464 If 

not properly claimed within 30 days of 

this ad, I will keep the dog and have 

vet start medical needs, (shots). Any 

proper claim after the 30 day wait will 

be charged board ($5.00 day)          

and vet fees. 

FOR RENT  
APARTMENT FOR RENT Aylett 

Brick 2 Bedroom, large eat-in kitchen, 

washer-dryer, excellent location, From 

$835.00 per month.  “Rent Special”   

769-0867          

www.colonialsquareapartments.com 

mailto:mdonaldson@priviamedicalgroup.com
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74 Timberland Road 
King William, VA 23086 

• Plumbing Repairs & Boilers 

• Additions & Renovations 
• Residential & Commercial 

Lawn Tractors ● Chain Saws ● Mow-

Place your Ad in the            

Country Courier                     

We are delivered to over  

8,000 mailboxes! 

 Also view your ad online 

www.countrycouriernews.com                                  

Call: (804)769-0259                            
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